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Dear Residents,

It is has been a long winter and we are looking forward to enjoying the warm weather.  

Once the weather gets warmer the stump on the front lawn of the Community Room will be removed, along with fallen branches on our property. We will replace the broken furniture. We hope to see you walking around the Village and enjoying our beautiful flowering trees and bushes. 

Please enjoy a game of horse shoes; the equipment is kept in the Congregate Office.

We are going to have a new Bocce Ball Court this summer!  

Picnic Lunch with Harriet

May 11 & May 25 at 12:30 pm – Outside the THA Office
Join me outside for a picnic lunch. Please bring your own lunch and drink. I’ll bring dessert!

Please note that we do not have to certify Villagers this year, UNLESS:
YOUR INCOME HAS DECREASED BY 10% OR INCREASED BY 10%.  If this is the case, please call Heather at 203-261-5740 x 1 to schedule an appointment.  

In order to get recertified, you MUST bring the following: 

1. You must bring verification of your income, a copy of your 2017 income tax return, a copy of your W-2 or 1099s if you receive social security, or a pension, interest or dividends.  A copy of your income maintenance determination if you receive state assistance, your W-2’s or 1099’s if you work, etc.  

2. Your 2018 Social Security (or SSI) determination letter.

3. If you are receiving weekly or monthly support payments from family members, etc., this is also part of your        income. 
4. Verification of all out of pocket medical and prescription expenses, including insurance costs (Supplemental Insurance) for 2017/2018.  A computer-generated statement from your doctors and pharmacy of the charges that were paid by you in the year 2017/2018. ASK YOUR DOCTORS AND PHARMACY FOR A COMPUTER GENERATED LIST OF YOUR  PAYMENTS THAT WERE PAID BY YOU, AS IT IS VERY ACCURATE, AND IT WILL ENSURE THAT YOU GET FULL CREDIT FOR ALL MEDICAL EXPENSES AND WILL SAVE YOU MUCH TIME.
Golf Cart

Thank you Gus for driving the golf cart at your convenience and based on your availability.

We appreciate all you do for our residents. If you need a ride, please contact Heather at 203-261-5740 x 1.
Old Furniture

Please do not leave unwanted mattresses or furniture outside your apartment. Please dispose of large items in the Bulk Receptacle located by the Congregate. If you need maintenance to remove the item, please call Heather. 
There will be a small removal fee.

Bread Day

Bread Day is every Wednesday in the Community Room. Any bread and goods left are discarded by 3:00 pm.

Please stop by my office anytime. My door is always open to you.

Regards,

Harriet Polansky

May Activities

5/1 – Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, May 1 at 10:00 am. 
All residents are strongly urged to attend the monthly meetings. There is important information that will be discussed, and many things that will affect you individually.
5/1 - Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, May 1. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3PM.
5/3 - The Long Hill Garden Club will meet in the Community Room at 1pm on Thursday, May 3. The creative topic will be: Tiered Herb Garden. ONLY 10 RESIDENTS FOR THIS PROGRAM! PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM.
5/7 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, May 7. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

5/7 - NEW PROGRAM! Jump into spring with The Walking Club. Residents will meet with Heather & Paulette in the Community Room EVERY DAY at Noon starting on Monday, May 7. Remember to wear your sneakers and comfortable clothing!

5/8 - Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, May 8. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3:00 PM.
5/8 – Ladies and Gents can relax with a Manicure on Tuesday, May 8. Sponsored by WELLCARE, it will be held at 10:00 am in the Community Room. PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM; MINIMUM OF 15 RESIDENTS NEEDED TO MAINTAIN THE PROGRAM!
5/10 – Celebrating All Mothers! Join your friends and neighbors for the annual Mother's Day Breakfast on Thursday, May 10 at 9:30 am in the Community Room. Breakfast is sponsored by Creative Culinary. PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM.
5/11 – RC Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church. Residents can come to the Congregate on Friday, May 11 at 1:30 pm.

5/15 - Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, May 15. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3PM.
5/15 – Join the Executive Director, Harriet Polansky, as she discusses news and updates about Stern Village with residents at Harriet’s Tuesday Tea on Tuesday, May 15 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served.

5/17 – “Thanks for the Memories”, Nick’s Movie Trivia and a lot more! Come and reminisce on Thursday, May 17 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room. Refreshments will be served!

5/19 - Saturday Bingo! Win big in the Congregate Dining Room on Saturday, May 19 at 2:00 pm.
5/21 - There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, May 21. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

5/21 –The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held on Monday, May 21 at 4:00 pm in the Community Room.

5/22 - Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, May 22. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3PM.
5/24 - Join your friends and neighbors for another Chinese Food Luncheon on Thursday, May 24 at Noon in the Community Room. John Vogele will take orders and cash between 

9:00 am – 11:00 am in the Community Room. Cost is $7.00 per lunch item from Seven Stars.

5/29 - Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, May 29. DUE TO THE HOLIDAY ON MONDAY, PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY ON FRIDAY, MAY 25 TO PAULETTE BY 3PM.
Congregate Musical Entertainment

(All entertainment is at 2:00 pm)

5/8 – Patsy Shore
5/10 – Lynn Lewis
5/15 – Tony Castle
5/24 – Patsy Shore
5/31 – Lynn Lewis
Weekly Activities

Monday – Walking Club-Noon in the Community Room (starting May 7); Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Walking Club-Noon in the Community Room (starting May 7); Pinochle-1:30 pm in the Community Room; Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room; Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room

Wednesday – Walking Club-Noon in the Community Room (starting May 7); Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building; Bread Day – 9:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Community Room
Thursday – Adult Coloring 10:00 am in the Community Room; Knitting & Crocheting Club 10:30 am in the Community Room; Walking Club-Noon in the Community Room (starting May 7)
Friday - Walking Club-Noon in the Community Room (starting May 7); Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building; Movie Night-6:00 pm in the Community Room; Every 2nd Friday of the month

Helpful Information
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call Monica Vallejo at (203) 452-5135.
THA Golf Cart

The golf cart will be ready sometime in May. New batteries have been ordered. More information to come!
Trumbull Senior Center

The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199.
Transportation for Groceries or Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at (203) 452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. 
Group Trips

The Senior Center offers group trips for residents to go to shopping, dining, museums, or other entertainments. A minimum of 4 riders are needed for local trips in this area, and a minimum of 7 riders for the New Haven-Danbury area. For a group trip within the state (Hartford, etc.), 14 riders are needed. If there are more than 14 riders a large GBT bus can be used. Residents can coordinate trips with Heather, Daisy, or Paulette.
The Beauty Salon 
A full-service salon is conveniently located at Stern Village. Residents must call for an appointment. 
Sheila: (203) 913-3798, Tuesdays & Wednesdays from 11:00 am – 2:00 pm. Betty: (203) 234-2354, Fridays by appointment only from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.
THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergents and tissues. It is open daily from 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.

Laundry Cards
If anyone finds a laundry card that is accidentally left in the laundry machines, you MUST bring it to the THA Office or Congregate Office. It belongs to a resident and the THA will be able to locate that resident and return the card.
THA Telephone Directory

The Trumbull Housing Authority’s main telephone number is (203) 261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding 
                         Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions 
                         regarding Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate main telephone number is (203) 459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions
                         regarding the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Fredy and staff of Creative Culinary
Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides, visiting nurses AND visitors must park at the Congregate building or the parking area nearest the Congregate building.

With Many Thanks

Our thanks to the following individuals and organizations:

To Paul Bender for his movie donation for Stern Villagers; To Ida Demore for her donation of writing pads; To Marianne Garrow for taking her friend and neighbor to her doctor appointment; To Marianne Garrow for taking up a collection for flowers for resident Beverly Bisch; To Lee Forshaw of the Kennedy Center for providing a prayer service for resident Beverly Bisch; Sincere thanks to the Garden Club Women; To all those residents who took the time and effort to help set up and clean up at the April Resident Dinner; 

To Trumbull Helps for hosting a delicious dinner for the residents of Stern Village; 
A special thank you to Jeffrey Kunkel, Mike Silva, Magic by Mike Ganino, Allison Vena Tucciarone and her daughter Victoria, and Christine Antipas from Trumbull Helps; 

To Paulette Mack for keeping residents informed about their benefits;
To those that go the extra mile for a smile, we thank you!
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